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portland children’s investment fund




September 16, 2004

McDonald Jacobs, P.C.

520 SW Yamhill Suite 500

Portland  OR  97204

In connection with your compliance audit of the Children’s Investment Fund for the year ended June 30, 2004, for the purpose of expressing an opinion as to whether the Children’s Investment Fund complied in all material respects with the laws and regulations outlined in the voter-passed Measure 26-33, we confirm, to the best of our knowledge and belief, the following representations made to you during the audit.

1. The Children’s Investment Fund complied with the laws and regulations outlined in Measure 26-33:

a) CHIF funds can only be used for:

· Child abuse prevention and intervention

· Early childhood programs

· After-school and mentoring programs

b) Grantees were not reimbursed for unallowable expenses

c) Administrative costs did not exceed 5%of annual tax revenues

2. The Children’s Investment Fund acknowledges management's responsibility for complying with the specified requirements listed above.

3. The Children’s Investment Fund acknowledges management's responsibility for establishing and maintaining an effective internal control over compliance.

4. The management of the Children’s Investment Fund has disclosed to you all known instances of noncompliance.

5. The management of the Children’s Investment Fund has made available to you all documentation related to compliance with the specified requirements listed above.

6. The management of the Children’s Investment Fund has disclosed any communications from regulatory agencies, internal auditors, and other practitioners concerning possible non-compliance with the specified requirements, including communications received between the end of the period addressed in management's assertions and the date of your report.

7. The management of the Children’s Investment Fund has disclosed any known noncompliance occurring subsequent to the period for which, or date as of which, we made our assertions. 

In addition, the management of the Children’s Investment Funds wishes to express its thanks for the recommendations that McDonald Jacobs, P.C. has provided.  The management of the Children’s Investment Fund has already begun to implement these recommendations.  For example, the staff of the Children’s Investment Fund is currently in the process of writing and producing a manual of accounting procedures and other administrative policies.  Staff has already drafted a new Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA) between the Children’s Investment Fund and the Bureau of Housing and Community Development (BHCD) to clarify the responsibility of communicating with grantees on their grant payment invoices and other grantee accounting matters.  Finally, the management of the Children’s Investment Fund is working to build a system for tracking grant disbursements and administrative expenses.  A new staff person will be hired by the Children’s Investment Fund whose responsibilities will include tracking disbursements and comparing and reconciling financial records against the City’s reports and documents.

The management of the Children’s Investment Fund thanks McDonald Jacobs, P.C. for auditing the fund and determining that the fund has complied with all applicable laws and regulations.
Signature

Title

C/o Office of Commissioner Dan Saltzman 

1221 SW 4th Ave, Suite 230

Portland, OR  97204

P: (971) 230- 0352
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